	Oxnard College Mission Statement

Oxnard College promotes high quality teaching and learning that meet the needs of a diverse student population. As a multicultural, comprehensive institution of higher learning, Oxnard College works to empower and inspire students to succeed in their personal and educational goals and aspirations.

As a unique and accessible community resource, our mission is to provide and promote student learning:
● Transfer, occupational, and general education, second language acquisition, and basic skills development;
● Student services and programs;
● Educational partnerships and economic development; and 
●Opportunities for lifelong learning.
Oxnard College intends to lead its community to fulfill its highest potential.
AUTHORITY
The Technology Committee derives its authority from the Oxnard College Participatory Governance/Standing, Advisory and Ad-Hoc Committees Manual in 2010 by the Academic and Classified Senates, Associated Student Government, and OC Management.
PURPOSE
The Technology Committee exists to meet the instructional, communication, computing, and research needs of the students, faculty, and staff of the College. The mission of the committee is to focus on the technology environment at the College and to take a proactive leadership role on technology issues.
GOALS
● To provide a collaborative venue for shared leadership determining the technology needs of the College to sustain teaching and information management. 

● To plan for the incorporation of various technologies in the teaching and learning activities at the College. 

● To advise the College and individuals about technological matters pertaining to teaching and learning and information management. 

● To help in establishing policies and procedures that can sustain and manage the existing technology and information management infrastructure. 

● To author, revise, and oversee the College’s Technology Master Plan. 
EXPECTED OUTCOMES
● A venue for the College community to discuss planning and resources related to issues involving educational technology and information management. 

● A completed College Technology Master Plan. 

● Appropriate policies and procedures regarding the acquisition, use, and maintenance of educational technology and information management systems. 

● A source of information for faculty, staff and management about available and appropriate educational technologies and information management systems. 
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FOR THE 

MEETING OF THE TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
January 20, 2010

2:00 P.M. in the LS Conference Room

Members Present

Bola King-Rushing, Anna Maria Valla, Kitty Merrill, Jeff Erskine, Rick Shaw, Linda Kamaila, Teresa Bonham, Marji Price, Susan Cabral, Rick Carnahan

Members Absent
Welcome/Announcements

Teresa declared a quorum and called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.

Review of the Minutes

The November 18, 2010 minutes were accepted as presented

Science Dept. Representation


The need for a rep from Science was discussed, there
are multiple requests and concerns from Science expressed—a rep to give voice to the Science groups would be valuable.
Committee Business/Task Force Reports



The process for conducting committee business was discussed.  Report outs from each task force area were agreed upon.

· Jeff, Smart Classrooms: Jeff Erskine updated the committee on classrooms 
being updated to smart classrooms.  NH 4 is not currently on that list.  Computer refresh list will be provided next meeting.
· Kitty. OC-TV: Regarding Time Warner, Rick Shaw indicates that the conduit structure on the campus has to be defined and 
communicated to Time Warner so the station can be moved to the new OC PAB. Jeff E. mentioned we have cable access on several places on campus (LRC, Admin., etc.) but not yet in the OC PAB. 
· Rick, District IT: 
1. Virtual Desktops:  Rick Shaw says the pilot is in motion, with hands-on training being planned at the district (related to the thin client project).  IT is building a collection of virtual servers, allowing us to run multiple desktops on a smaller cadre of servers for greater efficiency. This will put desktop computers on an 8-10 year cycle, versus 4 years; and cost just about $300 each. The pilot is running through spring 2011, working through labs first and then to faculty offices. 
2. District-wide Strategic Plan: Rick indicated the final draft is being prepared at the district level. He proposed bringing that final draft to our committee for review and revisions.  Teresa proposed a subcommittee for this purpose. The district plan will provide a framework for the Campus Technology Plan (which will be the responsibility of this committee). Linda suggested that we evaluate the technologies being provided and the extent to which each is used—are they impacting learning positively? Rick indicated that we have 3 plans, each with a specific purpose: the district plan provides vision; the 2008-2011 OC Plan provides long-term objectives, and the OC plan for 2010-2011 provides short-term objectives.  Teresa voiced that she wants participation in all 3 plans so that we have campus ownership and buy-in. Linda commented that our efforts must be tied to the Educational Master Plan. A subcommittee was voted on: Anna Maria, Linda K., Teresa B, and Susan Cabral. Rick Shaw agreed to define the timeline for completion of the district and campus technology plans, and share with President Duran and EVP Endrijonas for input.

· Bola, Posting Committee Info: Bola indicates there is a directory space available on our OC home page. Teresa also indicated that we are to post minutes physically, in the kiosks outside/inside the LRC.  Frances Lewis has keys, who should coordinate with Frances?  

· Teresa, Online “Blurb”: Per Teresa, the online “blurb” seems to be very effective, as administrative assistants are receiving far fewer questions for info regarding online courses.  Teresa’s tutorial for using D2L is being used by instructors, excellent addition to students and faculty tools.

1. Susan, Registrar Update: Susan discussed “the Banner project” and this committee requested the kinds of information coming out of those meetings. 

Open Discussion

· E-Books: The committee discussed e-books, and Rick Shaw mentioned “Merlot” created by the UC system, giving access to free books and source content.  The money savings via e-books was brought up. Are there savings this committee can explore for students, faculty and staff?

· Professional Development: Teresa proposed combining trainings from the distance ed. and technology committees, so faculty and staff can benefit.  “High T” workshops were used as an example. Topics included FAQ’s for instructional technology, tip of the month (technology in the classroom), and Linda.com on the VCCCD Portal as a free-form learning tool, with access to technology information.

· Going Green/Saving Money: Marji asked whether we can go “green” with online Syllabi and class documents—saving money for the campus. Teresa raised the concern whether our student population has sufficient computer access so that we’re not isolating students and inhibiting the learning process.  Susan asked whether a new student orientation might provide on accessing and printing/using these documents.

Adjournment
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:40pm.   
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